
Beverly Woods Elementary School

PTA BOD Meeting

August 27, 2015 at 7:45am

Present:

Ellen Houpt

Michele Turner

Heather Nalls

Suzi Purdy

Lindy Gignac

Jennifer Briggs

Sterling Oliver

Tiffany Martin

Mary Rantala

Caroline Horne

Kelly Dowdy

Cheri Lowe

Danby Donlan

Erin Bates

I. Meeting called to order at 7:45am (Ellen)
II. Minutes (Ellen)
· The June 4, 2015 BOD Meeting minutes were approved.
III. Financial Report (Lindy)
· Budget: See budget attachment.  Working on handout slides for General Membership PTA meeting.  Updates to Data Days budget line.  Cardinal Lane sold to Scholastic but should not see any changes to Book Fair.
· Target:  Question asked about donation from Target from credit card purchases.  Never seen money.  Will investigate.
· PTA Membership:  Working on reconciling who paid on-line, via check in person or not paid yet.  Currently 173 online membership forms.  Have money for about 64 people.  One deposit made for approximately $300.  Have PayPal money but need to determine what is for PTA membership and what is for directories.  Jennifer Briggs to head reconciliation.  Joining numbers are very low; possibly due to on-line forms?
· Credit Card:  Now have credit card for big purchases so that we can avoid paying sales tax.  Procedures for use will evolve over time.  In Lindy’s name so will need to determine what needs to be done for next year.
· Square:  Analysis should be done to see if more advantageous than PayPal.  Square provides free hardware and software.  Fees are 2.7% on purchases.
IV. Summer Read-a-thon (Erin)
· 190 entries with ~ $500 in donations.
· Deadline extended to 9/9/15 with 9/11/15 drawing.  Reminders in e-blast and Timbertalk.
· Erin to purchase 3 Kindles for drawing.
· Need list of kids who participated to put in Timbertalk.  Cathy McCaskill to take photo of all kids for bulletin board in 2nd grade hall.
V. Invest For Success (Mary Rantala & Danby Donlan)
· Goal for donations is $70,000.  
· Big ticket item this year is professional development (Paideia, Data Days & Learning Walks) totaling about 22%.  Not as much technology this year totaling about 11%.
· Same theme / brochure as last year except will not have tear-off slip but rather will include handouts.  That section will now focus on matching gifts.  Sending to CMS printer by end of week.
VI. Principal’s Report (Caroline)
· Air Quality:  Outside Industrial Hygienist released results that were all within normal limits per OSHA guidelines.  Humidity was a little high in some areas but adjustments were made to improve air flow.  Used an air box that was moved from room to room to monitor air quality levels which were then compared to outside data from airport.  Hit every room where a concern existed.  CMS completed all state recommendations including exhaust fans to improve circulation.  Kelly & Caroline to follow up with teachers to remind them to get rid of upholstery furniture, to not use air fresheners and to not put anything on vents.  Administration is satisfied with report.
· Enrollment:  Smooth start to school despite lots of new staff members.  Lots of great additions.  Current enrollment over by about 30 students.  Technically will qualify for extra secretary and PT specials teachers and counselor.  Details will shake out after 10th day.  No news on assistants.  Have 7 now which is down 1 from last year.  Possibly will have new teacher based on numbers.  2nd and 3rd grade have the highest numbers.  Ms. Ricks to focus on 1st and 2nd grade doing group pull-outs.
· Volunteers:  Involvement encouraged to help wherever they can.  Especially in cafeteria to assist Vicky so teacher assistants don’t need to be used.
· Carpool:  Going very well.  Police presence starting day 2 which greatly improves flow.
· Test Scores:  Currently have individual results but will have school results next week.  Basically stayed the same but did not exceed goals for SAC students in math.  Paideia will really help push kids high end thinking.  Hope to receive Blue Ribbon award.
· TD:  Marni to assist Cheri with TD classes in addition to being Math / Science Facilitator.  Will need volunteers to help set up science lab for class use.
VII. President’s Report (Ellen)
· PTA Code of Ethics:  Created new document for Executive Board to sign pushing goals for growth.  Suzi to determine if document meets NCPTA requirements.
· Calendar:  All items up to date except for Beautifications and Cultural Arts dates.
· Committee Heads:  At first meeting, packets for each committee head will be distributed that will include welcome letter, roster, job responsibilities, meeting dates and reimbursement form.  Beth will take photos to include on roster.  Will enforce expeditious meetings.  Must be on agenda.  Open positions discussed.
VIII. Open House (Tiffany)
· Working with Arlene to reconcile agenda money.  Discussed whether or not BWE should provide to students as some schools do.  Would cost $5-6K to do so.
· Should we promote PTA more at Open House to encourage joining?  
· Discussed where to house after-school activities.  Some people bypassed cafeteria and went directly to classroom.  Previously in Media Center but no one went in.
IX. Advocacy (Sterling)
· Paideia:  Delighted to attended Paideia training.  Discussion based concept to encourage healthy dialogue and participation in a respectful manner.  Meeting was just one portion of training.  Will also have on-site teachings and will shadow teachers at Providence Springs.
· Communications:  Working on improving all communications including providing more structure to morning announcements.
X. Back To School Video (Mary)
· Currently working through technology snafus.   Approved spending $40 for new SD card.
IX.  Meeting adjourned at 9:21am (Ellen)
Respectfully Submitted,

Suzi Purdy

Secretary


